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SATURDAY, March 16.
At 2 o'clock p. m. the Speaker took the

chair of the house, and the gentleman Usher of
the Black Rod shortly afterwards announced
His Excellency the Lieutenant Governor's
command for the attendance of the bouse in
the Council Chamber.

The members having attended in obedience
to this command His Excellency oe ned the
session with the following

SPEECH:
Mr. President, and Honorable Geatemen of the

Legislative Council:
M1r. Speaker, and Gentlemen of the Hoiuse of

Assembly:
In meeting you at a most important epoch

in the affairs of British North America, it af-
fords me much pleasure to be able to congra-
tulate you on the continued poace and prospe-
rity of the Province during the past year.

While these colonies have been subjected to
the threats of lawless men, our Province has
been exempted from any attack, and although
our local forces nobly responded to the cal
which was made upon them in the early part
of the year to armt for the purposes of defence,
happily no necessity occurred to require their
services to repel an invader.

The exigencies of the Province of New
Brunswick rendering it necessary for a time
to withdraw a large portion of Her Majosty's
Troops from this Garrison for the protection
of that Colony, it was with the utmost satis-
faction that I was enabled to fill their places
for Garrison duty by portions of the Halifax
Volunteer and Militia Artillery and the Vol.
unteer Battalion, and to mark how weil that
service was performed. The readiness and
good discipline of the officers and men who
were then employed, show bow much bas
been effected bv the efforts made during the
last few years to place our local forces in a
proper condition, and how much we can de-
pend upon thein in the hour of need.

Mr. Speaker, and Gentlemen of the House of
Assembly:

The Public Accounts will be submitted te
you without delay, and will exhibit the finan-
ces of the country in a state of unprecedented
prosperity. Large as was the revenue of the
previons year, the accounts will shew the gra-
tifying fact that it has been greatly exceeded
by that of 1866. The Estimates for the present
year will also be laid before you.
Mr. President, and Honorable Gentlemen of the

Legislative Council:
Mr. Speaker, and Gentlemen of the House of

Assembly :
I have to express my regret that the Govern-

ment of the United States have adhered te their
policy of last year, obstructing that Trade
which under the RLeciprocity Treaty was so
beneficial to their own country as well as te
this Province. I have, however, to state that
the abrogation of the Treaty has been much
less prejudicial to us than was anticipated, and
in some respects has been productive et good,
by uniting more closely the interests and the
Trade of this and the other North American
Colonies.

In accordance with a Resolution of the
Legislature passed last session, the Commis-
sion of the Paris Exhibition was organized,
and by the labors of the gentlemen comprising
this Board, a large number of valuable arti-
cles, exhibiting the varied resources of the
Province, have been collerndgi and sent for-
ward to Paris; and it la confidently expected
that the results of this exhibition will be of
material advantage te the but interests of the
Province.

Owing to financial diffioalties in the Money
Marketof Great Britain last year, no progress
was made In the construction of the Windsor
andAnnapolis Railway; but it affords me much
pleasure to state that by a new contract made
under the provisions of the law relating there-
te, this important work bas been now placed


